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A Word from Grand Knight        

Mike Hartel 

Our 2020 summer begins as we restart our lives 

with the new normal, due to the virus. Please re-

main vigilant and safe. 

 

The church has restarted Mass with safety proto-

cols in place. Masses are also still being streamed 

online. See the church website for more infor-

mation. 

 

Construction at church has resumed. Thank you to 

Bruce Arnold, Ray Coughlin, Tom Gray, Ken Krause 

and Hank Leflere who helped move our K of C cabi-

nets back to the pantry area on May 22. The pantry 

will move out of the social hall and into the new 

space soon. Until then, the use of our church social 

hall will not be available. 

 

Please welcome the newest members to our coun-

cil, Brennden Bernard. Brennden went through the 

new degree ceremony online! Dale Jacks was his 

sponsor. The online ceremony is open to all new 

candidates, and all current Knights who have not 

yet attained the third degree. Supreme is currently 

offering the degree on Thursday evenings. All new 

candidates and current Knights who have not yet 

attained the third degree are encouraged to regis-

ter. The degree is thirty minutes long. Please con-

tact the Grand Knight to register. We have met all 

our council goals for the 2019-2020 fraternal except  

for insurance. We need one more insurance member 

this year. If you need insurance or would like to open 

an annuity please contact our worthy Field Agent Dale 

Jacks. 

It is with sadness I advise that our Brother Robert 

Charles ‘Chuck’ Lomasney was called home to the Lord 

on May 15. A future memorial, celebrating Chuck’s life, 

will be held in the future. Please keep Chuck and his 

family in your prayers. 

 

The annual state convention was held online this year 

due to the virus. Some of the highlights of the conven-

tion were special guest, Supreme Knight Carl Ander-

son, who addressed the convention delegates. The 

Knights have reached the two million member mile-

stone! The State of Michigan is in the ‘Circle of Honor’ 

for new members joining the order for the first time in 

over 10 years! Michigan ranked number 2 in the na-

tion and number 6 worldwide! We have also exceeded 

Supremes’ national goal of 1000 ultrasound machines 

with over 1200 and over 66 in the state of Michigan. 

This has saved over 3000 lives annually or over 8 lives 

a day! Well done brothers! The signatures for the dis-

memberment abortion petition we signed last fall are 

currently being certified by the State of Michigan. 

Thank you to our Worthy State Deputy, William Chase, 

for leading the State of Michigan through some diffi-

cult times over the past two years. The following state 

officers were elected for the coming fraternal year: 

State Deputy: Walter Winkle Jr. 

State Secretary: Chris Kolomjec 

State Treasurer: Barry Borsenik 



State Advocate: Charles McCuen 

State Warden: Jim Kraus 

We have scheduled our June 8 general meeting to 

be at St. Paul of Tarsus! The meeting will be held 

outside and we will practice social distancing. No 

meal will be served. Meeting time will be at 7pm. 

Everyone needs to wear a facemask and plan to 

bring your own lawn chair. An area will be set up 

in the Northeast parking lot for our meeting. The 

meeting area will be marked with a 6 foot social 

distance grid. We will not have sign in sheets or 

our 50 50 raffle. In case of inclement weather, 

Tuesday June  9 at 7pm will be our make-up date. 

We will have council officer elections. We are still 

accepting nominations for each officer position. 

An officer nomination must be a Third Degree 

Knight. A Knight can be nominated for more than 

one position. However, a Knight can only hold one 

elected officer position at one time. A Knight can 

self- nominate. You do not need to attend a 

meeting to nominate. A member can submit a 

nomination by phone or email to any current 

officer or director who will advise the GK. Current 

Officer Positions and Nominations received so far 

are listed below. 

Officer Position Current Nominations     Re-

ceived 

Grand Knight Mike Hartel Tom Gray 

Deputy Grand Knight Tom Gray Phil Mularski/Steve 

Kargenian 

Chanccellor Steve Kargenian Steve Kargenian/Kevin 

Kennedy 

Recorder Rob Tusset Rob Tusset 

Treasurer Ray Coughlin Ray Coughlin 

Warden Tony Guido Tony Guide/Pete Hop-

ersberger 

Inside Guard Kevin Kennedy Joe Kish/Dave 

Wisneski/Kevin Ken-

nedy 

Outside Guard Gerry Vento Gerry Vento/Vince 

Cusumano 

Advocate Ken Krause Ken Krause 

3-Year Trustee Rick Okerhjelm Steve Kargenian/Craig 

Thomson/Mike Hartel 

Nominations can be made prior to the June meeting and of 

course at the June meeting until nominations are closed on 

the floor and the officer is elected. As a reminder, we only 

elect officers. Directors are appointed. We especially need 

help at our Community Director position! Please contact the 

DGK or GK to discuss the opportunities for leadership with 

YOUR council. 

 

We look forward to your support for your elected officers in 

the new fraternal year which begins on July 1. I would like to 

thank each and every one of you for the support and fraterni-

ty you have given Karla and me over the last two years. We 

had quite a few changes and challenges over the past two 

years. A new Faith in Action program, transfer to a new Dis-

trict, construction at church and the covid virus to mention 

just a few. I believe that with your participation and support, 

our council is as strong as ever and will continue to do the 

good works the Knights of Columbus are known for. Thank 

you for all that you do and may God Bless each and every one 

of my Brother Knights and their families! 

 

Vivat Jesus,  

Mike Hartel 



Monthly Prayer Intention 

Our Families 

We pray that today’s families may be accompanied 

with love, respect and guidance. 

Quick Notes 

If you move or have a change in phone number, 

please notify Financial Secretary, George Sakorafos at 

586-610-3576. 

Please visit our sick and shut-in Brothers.  If you are 

unable to visit, please send a card with a note.  It will 

be very much appreciated. 

Protecting God’s Children 

August 22 (Sat) 

St Joseph Parish (Trenton) 

9:00 am 

 

August 29 (Sat) 

Cathedral of the Most Blessed Sacrament (Detroit) 

10:00 am 

 

September 10 (Thurs) 

Sacred Heart Parish (Dearborn) 

6:00 pm 

 

September 10 (Thurs) 

St Regis Parish (Bloomfield Hills) 

6:00 pm 

 

September 11 (Fri) 

Sacred Heart Major Seminary (Detroit) 

1:30 pm 

 

September 16 (Wed) 

Holy Family Regional Middle School (Rochester Hills) 

6:00 pm 

 

September 23 (Wed) 

Our Lady of Good Counsel Parish (Plymouth) 

6:00 pm 

 

October 3 (Sat) 

St Martin de Porres Parish (Warren) 

9:00 am 

Our State Membership Motto for 2020: 

“Our Growth Starts with One Member 

Per Council, Per Month: 

E-Mail Communications 

Brothers: 

One of the methods we use to communicate various events for 

the Knights is an e-mail list.  As coordinator for the list, I want to 

ask any of you that haven’t been receiving these messages to 

send me an e-mail from your home account.  This will give me 

the correct and current e-mail for you, and I will keep you on 

the list. 

Fraternally, 

Geprge Loewen 

gjl047@gmail.com 

Community Director, Knights of Columbus 



History of our  Grand Knights 

Jeff Gapczynski  January 1996 to Charter 

Grand Knight   June 1999 

 

Leonard Schwartz  July 1999 to June 2001 

Stanley Singer   July 2001 to June 2003 

George Mejaly   July 2003 to June 2005 

George Loewen  July 2005 to June 2007 

Ken Grobbel   July 2007 to June 2009 

Jerome Hund   July 2009 to June 2011 

Karl Sziisz   July 2011 to June 2013 

Bruce Arnold   July 2013 to June 2016 

Arthur Krygowski  July 2016 to June 2018 

Michael Hartel   July 2018 to Present 

 

Motions Passed 

Our annual Spring donations to Gleaners ($100), For-
gotten Harvest ($100) and Song and Spirit ($250) 
were approved at our online April planning meeting. 
 
$250 was approved for St. Aloysius. 
 

The Lighter Side 

Fictional Knights 

The knight who kept telling everyone what to do: Sir 

Mon 

The knight who kept mapping out the land: Sir Vey 

The knight who kept winning: Sir Pass 

The knight who kept getting into trouble: Sir Cum-

stances 

The knight who helped his country: Sir Vice 

The knight who was very fat: Sir Cumference 

The knight who was rescued: Sir Vive 

The knight who kept getting around stuff: Sir 

Cumvent 

The knight we could not trust: Sir Pent 

The knight who kept cutting people open: Sir Geon 

Corporate Communion 

Masses 

Our next Corporate communion will be held 

On Sunday, June 28 at the 7:45 am Mass. 

 

Lectors: George Loewen 

   

Acolytes: (Due to social distancing, there will  

be no Acolytes, Color Corps, procession in and out of 

church or reserving our normal spaces in church for 

Mass.  Please plan to wear your K of C shirts.  Father 

Jerry or Father Ron will ask all the Knights to stand 

and be recognized during Mass. 

 

We hope you will join us to show the importance 

of family praying together. 



Knight of the Month and Family of 

the Month 

The Knight of the Month is selected by the Board of Offic-

ers, as a Knight who exemplifies in his daily life the princi-

ples of Catholic Life, and is instrumental to the success of 

our Council, Church and Community. 

 

The Knight of the Month for May:  Sal Ales 

 

The Family of the Month is selected by the Board of Offic-

ers, as a Family who exemplifies the principles of the Cath-

olic Family  Life and who contributes to the success of our 

Council, Church and Community. 

 

The Family of the Month for May:  “Phil and Pat  

Bonnette Family”. 

In recognition of their outstanding service to the  

Parish. 

Ask Another Brother 

All of us as members of the Knights of Columbus are unit-

ed in the brotherhood of Charity and Fraternity.  We 

often get bogged down by life’s pressing events and find 

ourselves lost in a seemingly never-ending battle of mak-

ing simple tasks more complicated than they need to be.   

Sometimes we forget about brothers we haven’t seen in a 

while and then when we think about the, we wonder 

where they are.  However, life goes on...we get buy and 

we soon forget and that fleeting thought becomes a dis-

tant memory. 

Do we let that memory fade or do we reach out and make 

a difference.  We could reach out and “Ask Another 

Brother.” 

HOW: 

• Call or visit another Brother who you have not seen in 

a while 

• Ask them how they are and how their families are 

doing 

• Make the conversation about them 

• Ask them to attend a meeting with you 

• Ask them to help you on a charitable event 

• Share the joy of brotherhood 

• Be that person that changes someone’s life forever 

Spring Cleaning!! 

Gentlemen: 

 

I have been doing some Spring Cleaning of ordered shirts 

that have not been picked up.  Here are the shirts: 

 

Larry Young (Long Sleeve black polo) 

Al Gullick (Short Sleeve black polo) 

Rory Gullick (Short Sleeve black polo) 

Paul Parker (gray sweatshirt-paid) 

 

I have shirts for: 

Greg) (Short Sleeve black polo) 

Rick ? (Long Sleeve black polo) 

Greg ? (black sweatshirt) 

Leon (gray sweatshirt) 

 

PLEASE CONTACT ME: thomson819@comcast.net or 586-
456-2350. 
 

Can you please help me out? 

Craig Thomson 

mailto:thomson819@comcast.net


Only Having Insurance “Through 

Work” Doesn’t Work 

Do you know anyone whose life or career has drastically 
changed during these years of economic downturn? It’s very 
likely that someone in your immediate or extended family or 
group of friends is facing financial uncertainty. Maybe there’s a 
possibility that you (or your spouse) could change employers, 
or even lose your job! 

Too many people have often relied on group term life insur-
ance as their only safety net. Often, this insurance is an em-
ployee benefit provided at low or no cost. The existence of this 
coverage might convince someone that personally-owned life 
insurance is not necessary.  

But only having “through work” insurance can leave you and 
your family vulnerable. Most group life insurance policies are 
limited in amount, which may be tied to salary or some other 
benchmark. These numbers are often capped, and this cap may 
be dangerously low when compared to your family’s actual 
needs. In fact, a detailed needs analysis that evaluates your 
specific situation, will likely show that any employer-provided 
coverage falls short.  

In addition, the amount of group insurance offered is almost 
always reduced, sometimes dramatically, when you retire. You 
could one day find yourself without coverage, and if your 
health has changed (which it will as you age), you might also 
find yourself unable to secure individual protection. At the very 
least, it will definitely be more expensive.  

While group life insurance can help, it does not replace the 
need for individually owned life insurance. I’ll be happy to 
meet with you and provide a no-cost needs analysis, so you’ll 
know exactly where you stand.  

 

Receive a complete Family Needs Analysis at my expense! 

Ask about our GUARANTEED LIFE INSURANCE, ANNUITIES,  

LONG TERM CARE & INCOME DISABILITY INSURANCE 

 

 

One New Knight a Year 

Our Supreme Membership Director suggested that 

to grow our councils, all it takes is one new Knight a 

year.  I agree, and you are the key to that new 

Knight.  You all know one person that could become 

a Knight.  It’s the one who sits near you in church, at 

work or in your social circle.  That person is waiting 

to be asked.   All you have to do is ask them and 

hand them a Form 100.  Be their sponsor.  If every 

one of us recruits one new Knight a year, our council 

would grow by 40 to 50 members each year.  You 

are the key.  You can make a difference in people’s 

lives and in this council’s future.  In these times 

when our Catholic Christian faith is being attacked 

and demeaned at every level, and political correct-

ness is running rampant, WE NEED YOU! We need 

you to recruit one new member a year.  You are the 

difference and there is strength in numbers.  So let’s 

grow our numbers one Knight a year. 

Phil 



VETS Returning Home 

I have had several inquiries ab out giving large appliances like 

stoves, refrigerators and freezers to the VETS Returning Home 

program.  When these VETS leave, they typically move into 

apartments, which already have these appliances.  Therefore, 

the VCETS Returning Home organization cannot use these kinds 

of appliances. 

 

If you have furniture that you wish to donate, they will come to 

your house for pick-up.  The direct number for pick-up is 586-

285-5606.  When you call, they will establish a scheduled time 

and date for pick-up. 

 

If you have any questions, please call me at 586-4691997. 

 

Thanks… 

 

Phil Kwasny 

Why Become a Knight? 

We become Knights: 

 

To promote Service to Church and help our parish grow in 

faith, to promote Community by getting to know our fel-

low parishioners and help with the charitable projects, to 

promote Family to enjoy family events and promote family 

prayer, and to promote Pro-Life programs and Youth pro-

grams that promote healthy lifestyles. 

 

To Show Support for the Catholic Church 

Composed a fraternity of 1.8 million Catholic men.  The 

Knights have been a foundation of support by performing 

various projects for the Universal Church as well as work-

ing with Bishops and various churches in the United States. 

 

The Knights of Columbus are Pro-Family 

Since the traditional family is composed of husband, wife 

and children, the Knights see them as the core, 

 foundation, and fabric for all society. 

 

The Knights are Pro-Life 

They believe life begins at conception and ends at natural 

death, and always seek the intercession of the Holy Fami-

ly when it comes to family life. 

 

The Knights of Columbus are Faithful to the Catholic 

Church by being obedient to and promoting the teach-

ings of the Church, its Bishops and Priests and showing 

fidelity to the Sea of Peter. 

 

The 24-Hour Knight 

You can become an Active and Involved Knight by com-

mitting just 24 hours a year. 

4 hours a year – Attend Council Corporate Communions, 

Prayer Services or Praying the Rosary. 

4 hours a year – Attend at least two Council meetings a 

year. 

2 hours a year – Help at Church and Community func-

tions such as:  Working the parish food bank or Adopt a 

Road program, donate blood or walk in a Right to Life 

Parade. 

2 hours a year – Help with the annual MI Drive. 

2 hours a year – Help at Youth Activities such as Free 

Throw Contest, Poster Contest, Children’s Christmas Par-

ty, Easter Egg Hunt, etc. 

4 hours a year – Help at Council Fundraisers such: Pan-

cake Breakfast, Lenten Fish Fries, Texas Hold-em events, 

etc. 

2 hours a year – Read Council, State and Supreme Publi-

cations 

4 hours a year – Enjoy Council Social Activities such as:  

Dinners, Council Picnics, Ice cream Social, Tiger Knight at 

Comerica Park, etc. 

 

 Make a stand, and you can discover how easy it is to 

make a difference in your life and that of others.  May 

God Bless You and your Families with His Joy and Peace. 

 

Please pass this on to Catholic gentlemen that you may 

know. 

Thank you, 

Phil Mularski 



Calendar of Events 

June 4  7:00 pm Start   Council Planning Meeting 

June 8  7:00 pm Start   General Membership Meeting (Outdoors at St. Paul of Tarsus) 

  No Meal 

June 25 7:00 pm Start   Council Planning Meeting (Online) 

June 28 7:45 am Mass   Corporate Communion 

 

 

July 13  7:00 pm Start   General Membership Meeting (Outdoors at St. Paul of Tarsus) 

  No Meal 

July 23  7:00 pm Start   Council Planning Meeting (Online) 

July 31      Council Camping Trip at Lakeport State Park 

 

 

August 1     Council Camping Trip at Lakeport State Park 

 

Career Opportunity: 

 

The Knights of Columbus is seeking a Field Agent for a career opportunity representing their insurance pro-
gram.  They offer a complete benefits package with this full-time position.  In order to qualify, one must be 
eligible for membership in the Knights of Columbus.  See the new Supreme Council website for career oppor-
tunity:  http://kofc.org/;careers.  For more information, please contact Don M. Wesley FICF, General Agent, 
at 888-393-539, or don.wesley@kofc.org. 

http://kofc.org/;careers


History of Flag Day 

In the United States, Flag Day is celebrated on June 14. It com-

memorates the adoption of the flag of the United States on June 

14, 1777 by resolution of the Second Continental Con-

gress.The United States Army also celebrates the U.S. Army 

birthday on this date; Congress adopted "the American conti-

nental army" after reaching a consensus position in the Com-

mittee of the Whole on June 14, 1775. 

In 1916, President Woodrow Wilson issued a proclamation that 

officially established June 14 as Flag Day; on August 3, 1949, 

National Flag Day was established by an Act of Congress. Flag 

Day is not an official federal holiday. Title 36 of the United 

States Code, Subtitle I, Part A, CHAPTER 1, § 110[4] is the official 

statute on Flag Day; however, it is at the president's discretion 

to officially proclaim the observance. On June 14, 

1937, Pennsylvania became the first U.S. state to celebrate Flag 

Day as a state holiday, beginning in the town of Rennerdale.

[1] New York Statutes designate the second Sunday in June as 

Flag Day, a state holiday.[5] 

Perhaps the oldest continuing Flag Day parade is 

in Fairfield, Washington.[6] Beginning in 1909 or 1910, Fairfield 

has held a parade every year since, with the possible exception 

of 1918, and celebrated the "Centennial" parade in 2010, along 

with some other commemorative events. Appleton, Wisconsin, 

claims to be the oldest National Flag Day parade in the nation, 

held annually since 1950.[7] 

Quincy, Massachusetts, has had an annual Flag Day parade since 

1952 and claims it "is the longest-running parade of its kind" in 

the U.S.[8] The largest Flag Day parade had been held annually 

in Troy, New York until 2017, which based its parade on the 

Quincy parade and typically draws 50,000 spectators.[1][9]

[10] In addition, the Three Oaks, Michigan, Flag Day Parade is 

held annually on the weekend of Flag Day and is a three-day 

event and they claim to have the largest flag day parade in the 

nation as well as the oldest.[11] In Washington, D.C., Flag Day is 

celebrated heavily through the 7th and 8th Wards of the city. It 

is said that Clyde Thompson is the "Godfather of Flag Day". It is 

tradition in these wards to slow smoke various meats and vege-

tables. 

Pope Francis’ Prayer During  

Coronavirus 

O Mary, you shine continuously on our journey as 

A sign of salvation and hope. 

We entrust ourselves to you, Health of the Sick. 

At the foot of the Cross, you participated in Jesus’ 

Pain with steadfast faith. 

You, Salvation of the People, know what we need. 

We are certain that you will provide so that as you 

Did at Cana of Galilee, joy and feasting might 

Return after this moment of trial. 

Help us, Mother of Divine Love, 

To conform ourselves to the Father’s will 

And to do what Jesus tells us. 

He who took our sufferings upon Himself, 

And bore our sorrows to bring us, 

Through the Cross, to the joy of the resurrection. 

Amen 

 

We seek refuge under your protection, O Holy 

Mother of God. 

Do not despise our pleas –  

we who are put to the test –  

and deliver us from every danger, O 

glorious and blessed Virgin. 
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Happy Birthday 

Larry Orzechowski   June 2 

Geno Pirrami    June 2 

Joshua Grifka    June 3 

Alfred Ignatowski    June 3 

James Lambertus    June 4 

Tom Hakim    June 7 

James Grifka    June 19 

Kenneth Gonko    June 22 

Ronald Schuster    June 22 

Jim Daris    June 24 

Guy Infante    June 25 

Mike Hartel    June 27 

James Wallace    June 27 

George Adamski    June 28 

Dietmar Eschbach   June 30 

Anthony Pascaretti   June 30 

 

 

If you’d like to see your birthday posted, please send an e-mail 
to Chris Gapczynski at spotknights1168@gmail.com, or call at 
586-263-5942. 

Happy Anniversary 

I apologize, but my anniversary information is not with me at 

this time.  All June anniversaries will be published with the July 

anniversaries.  I am sorry for this inconvenience. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you’d like to see your anniversary posted, please send an e-
mail to Chris Gapczynski at spotknights1168@gmail.com, or 
call at 586-263-5942. 

For the Good of the  

Order 
Please keep the Knights, Relatives or 

Acquaintances of Knights below in 

your prayers. 

Alfred Albright   SK John Minicuci 

Jenna Agan   Lady Josephine Minicuci 

Lindsey Agan   Fred Neumann 

Carol Alexander   Alton Obrecht 

Georgina Berdy   Patricia Okerhjelm 

Kevin Bondra   BK Rick Okerhjelm 

Sherry Czarny   Nick Oliveri 

Micheal Denomme  Elizabeth Parker 

Claudia Dombrowski  Katherine Parker 

 SK Leon Eggers   Kathy Pitcole 

Guido Fracassa   Esther Robidou 

Jill Gapczynski   Larry Rosso 

SK Angelo Garavaglia  Mary Rosso 

Frances Guido   Jean Steele 

Greg Henk   Dolores Sequin 

Kathleen Hoste   Joanne Smail 

BK Mike Hoste   Connie Sonnenburger 

Barbara Hubbard   Joanne Sziisz 

BK Jim Hubbard   PGK SK Karl Sziisz 

SK Jerry Hund   Gary Tarbuck 

Fr Joe Hund   Mildred Tarbuck 

Caroline Krmel   Bob Tusset 

Janice Krygowski   Bob Williams 

Elaine Kwasny   Lynn Williams 

Patricia Labadie   Deacon SK Ed Wilson 

SK Chuck Luce   Lady Michelle Wisneski 

Leanne Mackay   Sandra Worth 

Ronald McGraw 

 

mailto:spotknights1168@gmail.com
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Please Remember 

Our Beloved 

Deceased Brother Knights 

Carl A. Owen   March 5, 1997 

Frank C. Kava   October 3, 1998 

Chester E. Raszkowski   August 8, 2000 

Robert A. Post   August 1, 2001 

Martin W. Rosenau   September 24, 2001 

Julius T. Abraham   October 8, 2001 

Clemente Truden   December 7, 2001 

Walter W. Kawka   December 25, 2002 

James P. Koss   May 4, 2003 

Dominic Morello   March 12, 2005 

John P. Banas   April 16, 2005 

Catan W. Bernardo   June 13, 2006 

Robert W. Majkowski   June 28, 2006 

Alfonso Carvajal   March 11, 2007 

Brian R. McGinnis   October 24, 2007 

Arthur J. Hug   January 17, 2008 

James Bischoff   February 11, 2008 

Russell J. Licovoli   April 2, 2008 

Donald Lynch   May 1, 2008 

Joseph Anthonucci   November 18, 2008 

John Billotti   May 20, 2009 

Morris Demetsenare   July 9, 2009 

Conrad Leder   September 5, 2009 

Joseph T. Frontera   September 7, 2009 

Gary Golec    April 4, 2010 

Walter Baumgart   August 15, 2010 

Robert Serafino   January 16, 2012 

Guy Serafino   March7, 2012 

Thomas Saura   April 3, 2012 

Frank Gaul    January 12, 2012 

William Carron   July 8, 2012 

Gregory Kropidlowski   May 11, 2014 

Vincent McInnes   August 16, 2014 

Joseph Ricard   September 22, 2014 

Albert Johnson   January 22, 2015 

Joseph Godell   February 5, 2015 

Raymond Dawson   February 25, 2015 

Michael J. Francis   February 28, 2015 

Donald Duff   July 30, 2015 

Harold Patterson   October 20, 2015 

William Galbraith   November 22, 2015 

Donald Badowski   March 16, 2016 

Fr. Louis Grandpre   February 20, 2016 

John Marotta   March 26, 2016 

Ralph Labadie   March 27, 2016 

Reginald Topolewski   June 28, 2016 

James Kaza   September 26, 2016 

John Russo   March 15, 2017 

Ed Marcinkowski   August 30, 2017 

Ross Vizzaccerro   September 6, 2017 

Joseph Bono   September 28, 2017 

Bruno Belline   January 28, 2018 

James Lisuzzo   February 1, 2018 

Harry Motta   February 26, 2018 

 

Carl R. Maron   May 9, 2018 

Ken Dombrowski   June 8, 2018 

William F. Gowland   August 31, 2018 

Thomas Hayes   September 9, 2018 

Anthony Valentine   September 16, 2018 

Lawrence Novak   November 19, 2018 

Joseph Roehrig   January 8, 2019 

Joseph Marheineke   January 10, 2019 

Giuseppe Riero   January 21, 2019 

Clarence Gajewski   February 3, 2019 

Paul Ross    May 25, 2019 

George Trapp II   July 14, 2019 

Neil Norat    November 25, 2019 

Ben Candela   December 27, 2019 

Robert C. (Chuck) Lomasney  May 15, 2020 

 



Officers of SPOT 

K of C Council #11689 

District #1 

District Deputy Erni Boulos 586-747-5565 

District Warden TBD   

Chaplain Fr. Jerry Slowinski 586-228-1210 

Grand Knight Mike Hartel 586-263-0544 

Deputy Grand 

Knight 

Tom Gray 586-468-2165 

Chancellor Steve Kargenian 586-746-9073 

Financial George Sakorafos 586-610-3576 

Recorder Rob Tusset 586-477-0232 

Treasurer Ray Coughlin 586-412-7178 

Warden Tony Gujido 586-201-4409 

Inside Guard Kevin Kennedy 586-206-0150 

Outside Guard Gerry Vento 810-964-6393 

Trustee Richard Okerhjelm 586-996-2221 

Trustee Dan Steele 586-286-8712 

Trustee PGK Art Krygowski 586-298-8398 

Advocate Ken Krause 586-263-7115 

Lecturer Frank Burda 828-400-1816 

Program Director Henry Leflere 586-468-5122 

Church Angelo Garavaglia 586-412-3327 

Community PGK George Loewen 586-731-5299 

Council Gary Skarb 586-612-3329 

Family Ron Marrese 586-481-1168 

Youth PGK Art Krygowski 586-322-9411 

Membership Phil Mularski 586-876-9060 

Field Agent Dale Jacks 586-419-0276 

Vocations PCGK & FDD  

Jeff Gapczynski 

586-337-5942 

Pro-Life Chairman Sal Ales 

Leon Berdy 

586-263-3483 

586-201-1990 

Communications Phil Kwasny 586-469-1997 

Webmaster Ken Dudley 586-553-2007 

 
Our Council newsletter is now available online on the  St Paul of 
Tarsus Parish website, www.stpauloftarsus.com. 
 
Anyone who wishes to receive their newsletter via the Internet in-
stead of by regular mail should contact Chris Gapczynski at 586-263-
5942 or at spotknights11689@gmail.com.  Doing so would save our 
Council a great deal of money for printing and postage. 

K of C Supreme:  www.kofc.org 

K of C Michigan State Council:  www.mikofc.org 

Michigan District #1:  www.michigandistrict1.com 

St. Paul of Tarsus:  www.stpauloftarsus.com 

SPOT Knights:  www.spotknights11689.com 

 
To place articles in the newsletter contact: 

Chris Gapczynski at 586-263-5942 or at  

spotknights11689@gmail.com 
Articles for the July newsletter must be submitted by no later 

than  

We realize that when illness strikes, it may be difficult to 

Attend our meetings.  Please let any member know if  

another Brother Knight or his family should be added  

to our prayer list at each meeting. 

http://www.stpauloftarsus.com
mailto:spotknights11689@gmail.com
mailto:spotknights11689@gmail.com


 

The Metro Detroit Stroll is going VIRTUAL!Due to the current crisis we have determined the best course of action is 
to convert our Metro Detroit Stroll to a Virtual Stroll. 
This was not an easy decision. As you know, the Strolls are a very important part of our mission - providing funding, aware-
ness, and connection. That is why we are committed to uphold as much of theStroll spirit as possible, even through we'll be 
virtual. But, we need you to make that happen. 
 
The Virtual Strolls will be brought to you LIVE via Zoom! Registered participants will recieve an email the week of Stroll with 
a link that gives access to join in day of the Virtual Stroll. 
 
Our team is very excited to incorporate classic Stroll elements to our Virtual Strolls, like the inspirational opening and closing 
ceremonies, a personal story, a remembrance video to honor those we've lost, raffle prizes, and so much more.  
 
Join us for the Virtual Stroll for Epilepsy and please continue to stay safe, stay connected, and stay engaged.  
 
May 16th - Lansing - VIRTUAL 
June 6th - Midland - VIRTUAL 
June 27th - Metro Detroit - VIRTUAL 
July 18th - Grand Rapids - VIRTUAL 
August 15th - Traverse City - VIRTUAL 
 
Don't hesitate to contact us if you have any questions or you just need to talk. Call 1-800-733-6226 or send us an email. We 
are here for you!   

 

  Epilepsy Foundation of Michigan 
25200 Telegraph Rd., Suite 110 
Southfield, MI 48033   

http://email.classy-mail.org/c/eJyNUsFugzAM_Rq4tQohocmBw6Zpp_1D5SQGspKAINW0ff0MaqcODWlSpCTys_3es20P8_x5cJAgk88J2jmTL_RidNUBpgsmH9vc7sCKBeaGOEwbyDC1EP0XJD_Es3cLTGrOWe5riaCBKWS2YOLEuAYu0OjysAaMkSeQihlpuCwdIJSZYDj6Hkcq3wzX6Naqh6E5BG87T42Ot-YBfH-k1nlXa10IJcDaUlrU
http://email.classy-mail.org/c/eJyNUttqhDAQ_Rp9c4m5qQ8-tJS-9RuWSTJquiYRzVLar2-U3bKVCoVAEubMzDlnRo-wLJ-FgQiZeI7QL5l4SS-SrtbBfMFofZ_rA1i5wkzwYd5BwtyDt18QbfBna1aYaCgluW0FQgOkRqJLwitCG6AcVcOKLaCUqEDURAlFBTOAwDJOcLIjTql8F67ebFWL0BXO6sGmRqdbcwd2PKXW-dCSmirJJDKia0qY
http://email.classy-mail.org/c/eJyNUttqwzAM_ZrkrcXxLc1DHjbKfqPItpx4i-2QuIzt6-eEdrRhgYHBNjqSzjmSHmCevw4GEhTiNUE3F-KcXyRfrYfpA5MLXal3YNUCMzHEaQOJUwfBfUNyMVycWWCioZSUrhUIDZATEl0RXhPaAOWoGnZYA0qJGsSJKKGoYAYQWMEJjm7AMZe38RrMWvUQ7cE73bvc6Hhr7sENx9y67FtJWUNtVVkmNGes
http://email.classy-mail.org/c/eJyNUttugzAM_Rp4owoJ4fLAw6Zpe98PVE5iaFYSIkg1bV8_g9qpRUOaFCmJfGyfc2w9wDx_ZQYiJPI5Qj8n8oVejK7WwXTGaH2f6h1YvsDM6MdpAxmnHrz9hmhHf7RmgcmGc5baViI0wGpkOmdFxXgDvEDViGwNKCUrkDVTUnEpDCCIpGAY7ICBynfjxZu1ajZ2mbP6ZKnR4drcgR0O1Do9taoqZCd0XSuT
http://email.classy-mail.org/c/eJyNUttuhCAQ_Rp9c4MIqA8-9JJ-Qd83A4xKV9Ag22b79UWz2-yamjQhATJnZs45M2qAeb5kGgIk_DlANyf8Nb5IvBoL_oTBuC5VO7B8genRjX4DGX0HznxDMKM7Gr3AeE0pSU3DEWogFRKVE1YSWgNlKOsiWwNS8hJ4RSSXlBcaEIqEEZzMgFMs345np9eq2dhm1qjexEaHa3MLZjjE1mnfYFVXwIUgeS4l
mailto:kpedlow@epilepsymichigan.org


KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

DETROIT ARCHDIOCESAN 

 VOCATIONS LEAGUE 

Presents 

29th Annual 

Vocations Dinner 

Featuring Polish Food 

Date to be Determined 

At DeCarlo’s Banquet & Convention Center 

6015 E. 10 Mile Rd. ,Warren, Michigan 

Cocktails:  3:00 p.m.                    Dinner:  4:00 p.m. 

Donation:  $39 per person 

                   $75 per couple 

                  $375 table of 10 

Make checks payable to: K of C Detroit Archdiocesan Vocations League 

Send Reservations to:  Jeff Gapczynski 

41240 Scarborough Ct., Clinton Twp., MI 48038 

(586) 337-5942 

Questions may also be directed to Larry Frontera 

(586) 306-3450 

All proceeds go for scholarships for the seminarians and postulants 




